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Headteacher: Mrs K M Ward
  Friday 7th September 2018

Dear Parents and Children,

We have all had the chance to settle in to the school routine and the children have been having fun and working hard. 

This half term our topic is the Place Where I Live. The children will learn about our locality. They will use aerial photographs, atlases and maps to name, locate and identify where they live. We hope the children will enjoy locating England, Ireland, Scotland and Wales and the surrounding oceans. Comparing the human and physical features of Grimsargh with the Isle of Struay is included in this topic. The Island of Struay is a fictitious island, from the Katie Morag books, which is based on the Isle of Coll. In History the children will study significant places in the locality and learn about how they have changed over time. 
In RE we will be learning about the Bible, special books and good news and news bringers. Fighting Fit is the Science topic for this term. Each Monday afternoon the children will find out about a different aspect of keeping healthy. If any parents work in this field, feel free to offer your services and talk to the class about your expertise. During computing lessons, the children will learn about online safety, effective searching and coding. 
Please make sure that a full P.E. kit is in school at all times. P.E. lessons take place each Tuesday and Thursday.

Some homework will be set each week. We will place details about homework task on the school website, on the Year 2 class page. The children will need access to the internet because some of the homework will use the Mathletics, Education City and Purple Mash websites. We will provide more details about homework at the Curriculum meeting on September 24th. We will send out a separate letter, explaining how to access the websites and we will ensure that your child receives their own user name and password. This year the children’s weekly spelling test will be each Monday. We will publish the word lists with the homework, on the Year 2 class page of the website. Please check all homework and sign the homework diary to acknowledge this.
Reading will be part of homework every week. The children should continue to read to you for a short period each day. We enjoy reading your comments in the reading diary. All year two children will also read at least twice a week, to an adult, in school. Once during guided reading, using a previously unseen text and once sharing their reading book and responding to questions about it. Reading is monitored in school and range of other opportunities for reading will be provided through the Literacy curriculum. 

If you have any questions or concerns, either jot a note in your son/daughter’s homework diary, or book an appointment to see us after school. Mrs Garner arranges the staff surgery times. We are looking forward to meeting you at the curriculum meetings.

H Smith and J Woods
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‘Inspiring, believing and achieving in our loving Christian Community’



